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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Psalms 34:8 says, “O taste and see that the LORD is good: blessed is the man that
trusteth in him.” These last few months, we have tasted and seen that the LORD is
good. The work in Tafunsak is going well. We have had a high attendance day of forty-
five, but for the last few weeks our attendance has been low. Pray that these new
converts have the courage and strength to face the pressures from the devil.

In our last prayer letter, we asked you to pray for a young man named Judson. He has
been coming to church for some time, and wanted a meeting to talk about eternity.
When we met, he told me that it was his birthday, and he was now thirteen. Then,
Judson said, “This is also the day that | will receive Christ as my personal Saviour.”
Praise the Lord! He now has two birthdays on the same day. Thank you so much for
praying for this young man; his heart was soft to the Gospel! After this, we began
discipleship; it was hard keeping new lessons in his hands. As we were covering
Spiritual Baptism, he told me he was baptized as a baby. He saw from the Bible that
God had placed baptism after salvation. When | asked if he would like to be baptized,
he did not answer me. In fact, he was pretty nervous. | asked him what was wrong, and
he said that his dad had told him that, if he got baptized at the Baptist church, he
would beat him. Tears came to his eyes as Judson told me he wanted to be baptized,
but was afraid. Over the next couple of weeks, we rarely saw Judson, but last month,
he started coming back. Please remember to pray for this young man. He wants to do
what is right, but his family is really putting the pressure on him.

At the beginning of this year, we asked you to pray for a man named Lazarus. He has
been coming on and off to our services. We have talked with him many times, and he
has always listened to what the Bible says. Last month, he wanted to talk again, and
told me that he was trying to get right before he got saved. Only with Christ do we
become a new creature. That day, Lazarus bowed his head and asked Christ to forgive
his sin. We soon found out that, since the first of the year, he has stopped going to the
national church. His family and friends have been very unkind, and have put him under
all kinds of pressure to come back. He said that during dinner he re-preaches what he
has learned and heard from our Bible studies and church services. His wife and children
want to come, but are not willing to go through the same pressure that he is under
right now. Please pray for this man and for his family. Because of your faithful support,
you too can taste and see that the LORD is good!

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter



